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2024 Term 3

Tuesday 20 August - 
WIMS Netball

Friday 23 August - 
AIMS Games friendly 
game - Girls Football vs 
Morrinsville - pm

Monday 26 August - 
Casual Clothes Day

Tuesday 28 August to 
Thursday 29 August  - 
Seussical Production 
Nights - 7.00pm - 8.15pm

Friday 30 August - 
Kapa Haka Festival, 
AIMS Games 3 x 3 
Basketball game at CHS

4th and 5th September - 
Year 6 Orientation days 
and CHS testing days 

Friday 6 September - 
Daffodil Day, Casual 
Clothes Day

 

Principal’s Pen 2024 Week 4 Term 3
 

          

 students to the NZAIMS Games, representing us across 16 different 
sporting codes. This is a massive undertaking from Anita Hawkins, 
our teachers who are in charge of teams, the administration staff, 
and the many parents and caregivers who will support during the 
week with managing teams, transport and staying over with the 
students. We are very thankful for the time and support you give to 
make this opportunity possible for so many students.

We are now less than two weeks from nearly 100 students 
entertaining our community with Seussical the Musical. These 
students have shown amazing commitment since Term 1 to bring 
this wonderful show to you all. If you have not gotten your tickets 
yet you can order these by going to the school website, click on 
‘What’s Happening’ and fill in the Google form. You can also call the 
office to order tickets. 

I would like to take this opportunity to say THANK YOU to The Lions 
Club of Cambridge for their grant of $5,000 towards purchasing 
sound and lighting equipment for our school. This will enhance our 
Performing Arts programme and the quality of the shows that we 
do.

Our teachers continue to receive professional learning with our 
structured literacy programmes The Code and Writer’s Toolbox. Our 
teachers are enjoying the structured approach and the increased 
knowledge and confidence that they have gained in teaching 
English effectively. Feedback from our students is positive and they 
are enjoying the online tool for Writer’s Toolbox and the lessons 
they are participating in. 

As you will be aware the government has announced a new 
Mathematics curriculum to begin being taught at the start of next 
year. We have made significant changes to our programme this 

Kia ora koutou,
Term 3 is a busy and exciting time at CMS. There 
are many academic, cultural and sporting 
opportunities and events taking place. We are 
only a few weeks away from sending over 120 



year and are confident that with the new resources and professional learning provided by the 
government, we will be well placed to deliver the new curriculum effectively. I am fortunate to be on 
two national working groups that are reviewing how the curriculum will be delivered with online 
resources and support for schools. I look forward to participating in robust discussions about what is 
important for students to learn and for our teachers to be well supported to deliver Mathematics 
effectively.

Principal’s Pen Continued…

We also hosted our Open Day last week. This is our first opportunity to connect with new families and 
students. We had over 60 CMS students host and lead parents on tours. We received a lot of positive 
feedback and are proud of our students for showing courage and our HERO values during the day. If 
you know of someone who missed the day or has not received an enrolment pack, they can call the 
school office at any time with any enrolment questions. 

We have just said goodbye to 36 Chinese students who have been with us for the past two weeks. This 
is a great opportunity for our students to make global connections and learn about another culture. As 
a school we are very grateful to all of our homestay families. Thank you for opening your homes, 
taking care of the students and giving them a wonderful ‘Kiwi’ experience.

Ngā mihi nui,

Daryl Gibbs

Biking through town

If your child bikes through town we’d like to ask for your help in reminding them to use the purpose-built bike 
path when biking through town. Cambridge CBD - bike on road route We have noticed that a few students 
are riding at speed on the main footpath, which is making it challenging and unsafe for pedestrians 
navigating between shops.

Shopkeepers have expressed their concerns about near misses involving CMS students, and we want to 
ensure everyone's safety. Your support in encouraging the use of the designated cycleway would be greatly 
appreciated.

If your child needs to travel through Main Street, please remind them to dismount and walk their bikes. This 
will not only enhance safety but may also make the cycle path a more appealing option. 

Thank you for your cooperation!

https://www.te-awa.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/Cambridge-CBD-Onroad-Map.jpg


Attendance at CMS 

Community Notices

As you may be aware the new government requires us to monitor closely and report regularly to them on 
attendance. The Ministry of Education considers an attendance rate of 90% or above as ‘attending school 
regularly’. If a child falls below 80% by the end of the term we are required to send a letter home to notify 
parents. We are always open to a conversation regarding your child’s attendance and how we can better 
understand their absence or support a return to school. Last term we had 57% of our students attending 90% or 
more of the time. This is up from 42% in Term 2 2022, and 50% in 2023. As you can see in the graph 79% of 
reasons for absences last term were medical illness - and we know there have been a lot of different illnesses 
about. We hope to see an improvement in this area as we head into spring later this term.

Attendance processes for CMS during the term:

1. Daily Attendance Management: The office clears communication regarding absences through landline, 
mobile, and email messages. Absence details are entered in Edge, our online student management 
system, and late arrivals are marked in both Edge and Vistab, our online sign-in tool.

2. Weekly Follow-Up: Each week a weekly attendance report is generated in EDGE, highlighting unmarked 
rolls for teachers to follow up accordingly. Communications from families are sent to the office for 
necessary attendance code updates.

3. Timely Notifications: If a student has five consecutive late sign-ins, families will receive an email 
notification. We believe it's essential to keep you informed about your child's attendance and the 
importance of being on time.

4. Chronic Attendance Action Plans: For students experiencing chronic attendance issues, we identify those 
affected and work closely with the Deputy Principal, as well as teachers, to develop an Ākonga 
Attendance Action Plan. This plan includes family involvement to provide the necessary support.

5. End of Term Communication: At the end of the term, families will receive a letter if a student's 
attendance falls below 80%. This letter outlines the attendance threshold set by the Ministry of Education 
and provides guidance on how to notify the school about absences. We have updated the format to align 
with MOE guidelines for clarity.

Thank you for your continued support in ensuring our students’ success. If you have any questions or concerns, 
please feel free to reach out.
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